Announcement

20 August 2015

Nicosia, Cyprus

The Oceanography Center at the University of Cyprus has just completed a month-long mission with one of its autonomous underwater gliders. Released from Ayia Napa area on 7 July, it travelled south on a path calculated by a new mission planner developed in the European project GROOM and improved by visiting French graduate student Benjamin Rumeau. The objective of the mission was to minimize the error in estimating the heat content of the upper 600 m of the ocean, which is a strong indicator of the dominating circulation feature, the Cyprus Eddy. This eddy is a large, slowly rotating feature that is similar to a high pressure weather system in the atmosphere.

The glider traveled throught the EEZ of Cyprus collecting informationon temperature, salinity, dissolved oxygen, chlorophyll-fluorescence, and optical clarity of the water every few meters. It was collected south of Limassol on 11 August after 220 dives, often to 1000 m depth. Preliminary analysis reveals two eddies present in the region south of Cyprus at the same time, likely the Cyprus Eddy and the Shikmona Eddy. OC-UCY has been carrying out similar missions since it aquired two such gliders in 2009. For more information please contact dhayes@ucy.ac.cy or see http://www.ucy.ac.cy/oceanography/. 
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